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Annual General Meeting    
Thursday 24th November 2016 9.00pm at Olde Boar’s Head
Chair: Cliff Ivers, 2015-16 MAS Chair
Minutes secretary: Anne Falloon, 2015-16 MAS Secretary
	Present
	The meeting was quorate.  See attendance in table below.
	

	1. Chair’s Annual Report


	Cliff Ivers  reported as follows:
· 2015-6 dig at Hopwood Mill had been led every Tuesday in digging season by Robert Huddart, to whom thanks for his hard work.  Important evidence of earlier settlement at the site had been made on the last digging day.

· Finds workshops had been ongoing Wednesdays most weeks.  Thanks to Liz Fairweather, Sharon Dawson and team for their hard work.  MAS June 2017 talk would include a display of significant finds.

· In 2016 there had been nine Thursday evening talks.  Thanks to Anne Falloon & Ian Harlow for finding speakers and arranging the events.  Attendance had been good.

· 2017 talks planned included Geoff Wellens on Middleton, Stone Age in Northumbria; Mesopotamia in WW1 era; Santorini in the Aegean; Manchester canals.  

· In 2017, the Hopwood Mill dig would resume in March/April depending on the weather.

· A graffiti survey would be initiated, following the successful training event in Sept 2016, and would include a full survey of St Leonard’s church.
· The churchyard would also be surveyed using traditional measuring techniques.

· Weekend event/s would be held at Clarke Brow.


	

	2. Treasurer’s Report
	Cliff delivered the Treasurer’s report in the absence of Connie Probert, who would be resigning from the committee.  Chair extended heartfelt thanks to Connie for her commitment to MAS and the committee over the past 4 years.
Income and expenditure reported as follows:

· 2015-6 Income = £1,045, expenditure = £896.99, therefore surplus = £148.81;

· Funds carried over from previous year 2014-5 = £866.93

Total funds therefore =  £1,015.74

Cliff informed the members that they had the right to challenge the accounts which he would email out on request.

Further income might be generated from bids to external funders


	

	3. Approval of accounts

	The meeting approved the accounts.
	

	4.  Election of Committee & Officers
	· All committee members had resigned as required by the MAS Constitution.

· Cliff asked for nominations for 2016-7 Chair.  He was the only member nominated and seconded and was elected Chair for a second year.
· Cliff then asked for nominations for 2016-7 Treasurer.  Anne Falloon was the only member nominated and seconded and was elected Treasurer.

· Cliff then asked for nominations for 2016-7 Secretary.  As no nominees were forthcoming, he proposed acting as Secretary for the year, was nominated and seconded and elected as Secretary.
· Cliff finally called for nominees for the Committee.  Members nominated and seconded were:
· Liz Fairweather

· Ian Harlow

· Robert Huddart

· Sharon Dawson


	

	5. AOB
	None.
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